## Town of Sutton Sewer Commission Meeting

1/12/2022

Members Present: Neal Crites

Carl Licopoli Jack Sheehan

The meeting was opened at 2:00 P.M. by Neal Crites. All members present. Jack motioned to accept minutes from last meeting 12/8/21. All in favor.

Millbury Invoices were discussed and September is on hold until further review. The flow amounts are still being questioned. Don would like to compare to our next invoice. Hoping to see the next invoice prior to March.

At this time there has not been any installation of a new meter. We will wait to see what takes place with Unified coming in.

The FY 2023 Sewer Budget has been approved by all members. The 105 Providence Rd project will not affect the budget.

A pump station on Hatchery Rd has been proposed. A grant will be used for this. No further discussion at this time.

The Sewer Commissioners will look to Sponsor the Permit renewal which is mandated by the DEP . The cost will be \$10,000. This will be discussed at the February Sewer Meeting.

The Annual Report was approved by all members.

There was no old and no New Business.

Our next meeting date: 2/9/2022 at 2:00p.m.

lack made a motion to adjourn. Carl 2nd motion. All in favor. The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

CARLA, Liofeoti

**Neal Crites** 

Carl Licopoli

Jack Sheehan